
READY RESPECTFUL SAFE 

Welcome back FOXES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Foxes 

Newsletter 

We’re in full swing at Foxes, and so happy to see 
everyone back and ready for another school year.  
 

A special warm welcome to all our new members, 
big and small especially all the new Nursery and 
Reception children. We hope you enjoy all the 
wonderful toys, activities that we have planned  
and the new friends we hope you’ll make. 
 

Remember we also  
offer outdoor activities  
and lots of crafts to enjoy. 
This half terms activities’  
topics are: ‘Cooking’  
and ‘All About Me’  

A warm welcome to Parents, Grandparents and Carers  
Please do not be offended if we continue to ask you for 

your Password or key information when picking up 
your child from Foxes. We are a big club and 

sometimes it may take a while to match faces to 
children, this is  

to safeguard your child. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation 



READY RESPECTFUL SAFE 

Outside food 

May we please ask parents/carers that 

their child does not come into Foxes  

in the morning eating snacks. This is 

because we have children who have 

severe allergies, and if your child is 

eating a breakfast bar for instance we 

are unable to verify it’s ingredients, e.g. 

may contain nuts. Thank you again for 

your continued support in this regard. 

Tea Boxes 

Due to certain children attending who 
have severe allergic reactions to certain 
foods, we ask that you comply with the 

following guidelines when preparing  
your child’s tea box. 

 
 
 

 
 

ALL BOXES MUST BE CLEARLY 
LABELLED WITH INGREDIENTS 

NO NUTS of any kind 

NO SESAME SEEDS (Including: 
bread products) 

 

To ensure the wellbeing of all of the 
children in Foxes, tea boxes are checked 
on a daily basis, and any food that does 
not comply with these guidelines will be 

removed and returned to you upon 
collection of your child. We therefore also 
ask that ingredients are clearly labelled. 
This could be the outer packaging of a 

multi pack or cardboard packet.  
 

Tea Boxes should contain a healthy 
snack and no sweets or chocolate. 
Thank you for your consideration 

Reminders 

BREAKFAST 

Our Hot breakfast option is served 7:30-8:30 
am 

Late breakfasts after 8:30am are cereals or 
yogurt 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

If your child attends an after school club and is 
being  picked up directly from the club, we ask 
that you inform Foxes before hand by email or 
message. 

COLLECTION TIMES 

All parents / carers are required to be on-site  
5 minutes before the end of your child’s 
session in order to be off the premises by the 
time the register  
is taken at 5.00pm. This register is a health 
and safety requirement in case of an 
emergency. 
Any children who are booked in until 5.00pm  
but still here for that register will incur an extra 
session charge. 

EXTRA SESSIONS 

Please email foxes@deanery.bham.sch.uk or  
contact the school office on 0121 351 6441 
and  
we will do our best to accommodate your 
request  
for extra sessions. 
 

 

 

OFFICE OPENING HOURS 
 

If you need to contact Foxes, please email 
foxes@deanery.bham.sch.uk  Please be 
aware  
that these emails may not be picked up until  
the next day.  If you need to contact Foxes  
urgently, please contact the main school office  
on 0121 351 6441 where a message can be 
left between the hours of 8:00am and 4:30pm 

 

Direct Line Foxes:  0121 351 5267  
 
Mon - Thurs   9:00am - 9:45am  
    2:30pm - 3:30pm  
Friday morning:   9:00am - 9:30am 

 

 


